
Feb. 8, 2022 

TO:  The Mammoth Lakes Planning & Economic  Development Commission          

FOR:   Public Hearing for Villas III Subdivision 

RE: OPPOSITION PETITION 

  
Dear Planning & Economic Development Commission: 
 

Please find attached a petition OPPOSING the Villas III Subdivision Plan because it would 
have a devastating impact on our San Joaquin Villas (SJV) community and neighbors. 
  
The attached petition has 80 signatures from residents and owners of SJV, our effected 
neighbors (on Joaquin Rd, Callahan Way, Lupin St, Dorrance Ave, etc.) and concerned 
and outraged Mammoth Residents.  This petition started less than 4 days ago*.   
 

SJV was built by the Town as Workforce housing. SJV is 70% full time occupied and the 
residents of SJV work at Mammoth’s hospital, schools, the mountain, golf course, 
restaurants, plumbing, property management, Caltrans, forest service, housecleaning, 
transportation, service industries, consulting from home, and more. Many young children 
live at SJV.  
 

These Plans will DEVASTATE our lives and destroy the community.  
 

Everyone who heard about this Villas III Opposing petition wanted to sign it.  Multiple SJV 
residents volunteered to talk with their neighbors and to collect their signatures. Those 
volunteers said yesterday, "If I only had more time, I'd easily have 2 or 3 times as many 
signatures.  Everybody works during the day, and some are out of town."  
 

Most of this petition's signers expressed anger and frustration about how this development 
will ruin their health, sleep, and quality of life.  Most signers expressed that they think the 
developer and Town is trying to sneak this project through* without concern or input from 
SJV residents and locals effected. 
     "Not again!  The Town is using the taxes I pay to screw me while I’m not looking!" 
     “This process is so rushed. They ask for public comment then immediately dismiss it.” 
     “Why???... HOT TUBS on decks with nightly rentals so close [to us]!!!” 
     “No thought about workforce people.”  “I can’t believe the Town Planning Commission agreed to 
        the WANTS of the developer.” 
 

*Please note that our neighborhood heard about this project for the first time when receiving the 
Notice of Public hearing less than 2 weeks ago.  We found the project's TOML website with details 
only last Thursday afternoon, Feb. 3, for the very first time.  The Assistant Planner provided the link 
but only after 4 days not replying to 5 emails and voicemails requesting information. 
 

We are united in our opposition to these Villas III development Plans. 
 

Sincerely & respectfully, 
The People of SAN JOAQUIN VILLAS 
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